

Los Angeles Unified School District DIVISION OF EMPLOYEE SUPPORT AND LABOR RELATIONS

OFFICE OF LABOR RELATIONS 333 S. Beaudry Avenue, 20th Floor, Los Angeles, CA 90017 TELEPHONE (213) 241-8322; FACSIMILE (213) 241-8401 MEGAN K. REILLY

Interim Superintendent of Schools

KRISTEN MURPHY

Chief of Employee Support and Labor Relations

ANTHONY DIGRAZIA

Director of Labor Relations

December 6, 2021

Nery Paiz, President Associated Administrators Los Angeles 1910 Sunset Blvd, Suite 850 Los Angeles, California 90026

RE: AALA CERTIFICATED STIPEND

Dear Mr. Paiz:

The purpose of this sideletter is to memorialize the agreement between the Los Angeles Unified School District ("District") and Associated Administrators Los Angeles ("AALA") to provide a stipend in recognition of the extraordinary efforts of certificated school-based and school-support AALA-represented administrators to provide additional services related to the COVID-19 pandemic. The parties agree to the following:

- 1. The stipend of one-thousand dollars (\$1,000) shall be paid to all regular AALA certificated Bargaining Unit members for the 2021-2022 school year active as of December 31, 2021.
- 2. Bargaining unit members who enter into a settlement agreement resulting in resignation as a result of the COVID-19 vaccine mandate shall not be eligible for this stipend.
- 3. The above stipend shall be paid no later than March 31, 2022.
- 4. Certificated retirees serving a minimum of 20 days during the spring semester of 2022 will be eligible for a one-thousand dollar (\$1,000) stipend to be paid following the conclusion of the spring semester.

The provisions of this Sideletter shall be in effect until June 30, 2022 and will sunset thereafter.

Sincerely,

Anthony DiGrazia, Director

Office of Labor Relations

IT IS SO AGREED:

Nery Paiz President

Data

c: Ileana Davalos

Frank Serrato

Rob Samples